
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Patient: 

 

This letter is to inform you Dr. Sunita MacMullin has closed her practice effective February 2022.  

All lab and diagnostic testing (blood work, X-rays, ECGs, CTs, ultrasounds) and other testing ordered by 

Dr. MacMullin after this date have been cancelled. Please make note of this and find a provider in the 

resources listed below to have these tests reordered.  

We also invite you to register immediately with Patient Connect NB. This registry ensures patients without 

a primary care provider are assigned to an available primary care provider (family physician or nurse 

practitioner) on a first-come, first-serve basis. Please visit www.gnb.ca/patientconnectNB or call 811 and 

register by telephone.  

Horizon Health Network is actively recruiting primary care providers to address the patient roster of Dr. 

MacMullin. Until new providers have been secured, we would like you to be aware of the following resources 

available within the community that can help you with your health care needs: 

• Pharmacy – a pharmacist can replace, extend or renew many prescriptions, prescribe some 

medications for non-urgent medical conditions and provide advice on minor illness and health 

issues. 

• Tele-Care 811 – if you have questions or are unsure about a medical problem you can contact 

Tele-Care by dialing 811 for assistance. 

• After-hours/walk-in clinics if available in your area. 

• Virtual care is available free of charge until April 30, 2022; visit evisitnb.ca. 

• When considering options for care, you can visit SoWhyWait.ca to provide more information on 

available resources. 

• Should you require urgent care or emergency medical care please call 911 or go to the nearest 

emergency department. 

If you have further questions or concerns, please reach out to our patient representatives by calling 1-

844-225-0220 or submit a form online.  

Yours truly, 

 

Dr. David Marr, MD, FRCPC 

Medical Director, Saint John Area 

Horizon Health Network 

 

Dr. Sajni Thomas, MD, CCFP 

Clinical Academic Head 

Department of Family Medicine 
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